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Roll your mouse over the connectives to find
out its purpose and how it's used.
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A booklet to help parents support their children in Literacy.

Dear Reader,

One of our school improvement targets for the past few years and this academic year is ‘to further improve and develop writing’. 
In order to do this, we are committed to two approaches, one known as Big Writing and one known as Talk for Writing (T4W). We are encompassing the two as ‘The Big Write’.
Big Writing is a teaching approach created in 2004 by Ros Wilson who introduced this new methodology to raise standards in writing rapidly and effectively. The method is based on fast, fun and lively teaching of the ‘writing voice’ through oracy. Talk for Writing, developed by Pie Corbett, is a powerful approach because it is based on the principles of how children learn. It enables children to imitate the language they need for a particular topic orally before reading and analysing it and then writing their own version.  
“It is impossible to write any text without being familiar with the language rhythms and patterns involved….. it is impossible to write a sentence pattern without being able to say it…… and it is impossible to say it if you haven’t heard it!”
The language required for success at any writing task must become part of the children’s linguistic repertoire.
Why?
Thousands of teachers are using these approaches across the country. Its impact has been recognised in OFSTED reports.
The approaches has been found to be huge motivators for boys, who are quickly found to become 'excited writers'. There are also highly successful for bilingual pupils, because of their clarity and structure.

The Big Talk
We want to complement the weekly Big Write with a Big Talk, and a Big Read. How can you help?
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 at home

The text type and context is introduced in the week before the Big Write. For example the stimulus could be a letter of complaint to a shop, a Traditional Story, a balanced argument about fox hunting, a diary entry, a recount of a trip to the zoo etc. 

Your child will come home from school talking about the Big Write theme for the week. They will be asked to talk to at least two people about the theme for the week such as writing a diary, opinions about fox hunting. They should also try to talk to a friend or sibling about the weekly Big Write activity. This will help them vocalise some ideas ready for writing.

The Big Read
Many schools have found that the teaching of these writing approaches is having a positive impact on reading and reading comprehension. Encourage your children to read about the subject of their Big Write using books, magazines, newspapers and the internet.

The Big Write, The Big Talk and The Big Read are exciting projects for our school. You can help your child to learn by supporting these projects. 
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Have fun together! 

The Big Write
The Big Write will be an extended piece of writing, probably each week or every other week. This is usually split in half by break time, creating two forty five minute sessions. 

Beforehand, teachers plan fast, fun, lively oracy-based activities.  This will often involve children learning whole texts through picture maps. Pupils have time to consolidate their ideas before they write for themselves, imitating, then innovating and inventing their own texts. 
Creating the right atmosphere

As pupils enter the classroom at the beginning of The Big Write there may be three changes:

                  Lighting: The lighting may be dimmed.

Some of the main lights are turned off and 
other lights such as fairy lights are turned on.

Aroma: A large aromatic candle may be burned.
Children are encouraged to take ‘brain breaks’ whilst writing, they can gaze at the candle flame, reflect and return to their work.

Music: Calming music may be played. This is so quiet that it can only be heard if the classroom is silent.

These three environmental changes create an almost ‘electric’

silence that the children love.
VCOP - Vocabulary, Conjunctions, Openers and Punctuation

Have you heard your child singing VCOP to the tune of YMCA?

The teaching of VCOP is one of the key strands of Big Writing.

VCOP is focused teaching of the following:

Vocabulary = a wide range of ‘wow’ words, (ambitious vocabulary);

Conjunctions = a wide range of words and phrases for connecting thoughts, ideas, sentences etcetera;

Openers = a wide range of ways of opening sentences, including sequence words, linking words and phrases and the 3 power openers;

Punctuation = a wide range of punctuation.


Punctuation Pyramid

The Punctuation Pyramid is a graphic representation for the range of punctuation that should be realistic for most children at each level of writing.
Each line represents a level and therefore, use of a full stop only is Level 1 in punctuation, (not necessarily in writing overall). A full stop and a question mark are Level 2 and so on.

Pro-active teaching encourages children to ‘have a go’ at levels they are not yet quite ready for and thus they go through an ‘emergent’ phase where the use may not be quite accurate. This phase must be praised and the child not made to feel they are ‘getting it wrong’.

The teacher continues to model correct use of the punctuation and encourages increased understanding through use of strategies:

You may have heard the children talking about some of the punctuation games that they play:


• The roving post-it

• What punctuation would  

   come at the end of…

• Kung Fu Punctuation

• The work of the imaginary 
   friend

The use of a wide range of punctuation is always celebrated.
Teachers refer to it every time the pupils work and use the activities to embed the pyramid the ‘mind’s eye’ of all pupils.

Overall, your children will experience a wide range of high quality literature which will help them build ideas for writing, model how to structure their writing and encourage children to use grammar, punctuation and spelling with increased fluency and accuracy. There are high expectations for neat and accurate letter formation, handwriting and presentation at all times.
Notes:


